

April 21, 2016

VIA EMAIL & U. S. MAIL

Melanie Bachman, Esq. **Executive Director** Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

> Re: Petition No. 828 – DFC-ERG Milford, LLC Installation at 775

> > Oronoque Road, Milford (the "Project")

Dear Ms. Bachman:

In response to your letter dated April 5, 2016 requesting a status update of the above-referenced Project, please be advised that the Project that was approved by the Council in its letter dated October 22, 2007 did not commence construction and is not going to be constructed.

If you have any questions with respect to the foregoing, please contact the undersigned.

Very truly yours,

Jennifer D. Arasimowicz

Vice President, Managing Counsel

c: The Honorable Benjamin G. Blake, Mayor, City of Milford David Sulkis, City Planner, City of Milford